
 
 

July 14, 2015 
 
 
MEMORANDUM TO: Anthony J. Mendiola, Chief 

Licensing Processes Branch 
 Division of Policy and Rulemaking 
 Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation 
 
FROM: Lynnea Wilkins, Project Manager  /RA/ 
 Licensing Processes Branch 
 Division of Policy and Rulemaking 
 Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation 
 
SUBJECT: SUMMARY OF JUNE 2, 2015, CLOSED MEETING WITH THE 

PRESSURIZED WATER REACTOR OWNERS GROUP REGARDING 
THE POTENTIAL FOR CORE UNCOVERY FOLLOWING LARGE- 
AND SMALL-BREAK LOSS-OF-COOLANT ACCIDENTS 

 
 

On June 2, 2015, a closed meeting was held between the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory 

Commission (NRC) staff and the Pressurized Water Reactor Owners Group (PWROG) 

representatives.  The purpose of this meeting was to discuss analysis on the potential for core 

uncovery following large- and small-break loss-of-coolant accidents.  The PWROG 

representatives discussed the current status of the project and presented the results of analyses 

performed.  The PWROG representatives stated that the project would move forward, 

acknowledging the NRC staff’s comments that improvements were needed.  There were no 

action items following the meeting.  A list of attendees is enclosed. 
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ENCLOSURE 

List of Attendees 
 

Closed Meeting between the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC)  
and the Pressurized Water Reactor Owners Group (PWROG)  

to Discuss Analysis on the Potential for Core Uncovery following  
Large- and Small-Break Loss-of-Coolant Accidents 

 
June 2, 2015 

 
 

Name Organization 

Lynnea Wilkins NRC 

Jim Andrachek Westinghouse Electric Company (Westinghouse) 

William P. Evans Southern Nuclear 

James Hartz Westinghouse (PWROG) 

Liping Cao Westinghouse 

Kurt Flaig Dominion (PWROG) 

Bert Dunn AREVA NP, Inc. (AREVA) 

Danielle Page Blair AREVA (PWROG) 

Lisa Gerken AREVA 

Gregory J. Hill American Electric Power  

Andre F. Gagnon Westinghouse 

Steve Bajorek NRC 

Len Ward NRC 

Anthony Mendiola NRC 

William MacFee NRC 

Dave Fink* Westinghouse 

Kyle Shearer* Westinghouse 

Mike Weiner* Duke Energy 

Eric Henshaw* Duke Energy 

Shawn Marshall* NRC 
 

* Participated via audio conferencing 


